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AGENDA     

Dec 01, 2016 1:00 PM 

Canterwood Commercial 

5727 Baker Way, Ste. 101 

Attendees (Board): 

Ed Caudill 
Chuck Pruitt 
Ken Sadoian 
Brice Bledsoe 
Dan Lott 

Attendees 

(Others): 

Russell 
Tanner 

Eva Hill 

 

 

Board BusinessBoard BusinessBoard BusinessBoard Business        
 

 

 

1. Additions to the Agenda 

2. Approval of minutes of the meeting on October 14, 2016 

3. Financial 

• Review of Monthly Financials for September/October 2016 (Ed Caudill) 

4. Review of Delinquent Accounts and Actions 

5. Letter to Tacoma Public Utilities 

a. Russell Tanner/Eva Hill 

6. Administrative 

a. Review of Delinquent Accounts 

7. Operations & Maintenance 
1.  

• Review of Proposal from Orenco 

• MAP Engineering, Roesburg, OR (Recommended by Orenco) 

• Parametrics Proposal Status 

8. Other Business 

 
 

       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next meeting; adjournmentNext meeting; adjournmentNext meeting; adjournmentNext meeting; adjournment        
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 CANTERWOOD STEP SYSTEM ASSOCIATION 
Minutes of Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors 
Date:  December 01, 2016 

Present: Ed Caudill, Brice Bledsoe, Dan Lott, Ken Sadoian (Chairman), Chuck Pruitt 

(via phone) and Eva Hill (part time) 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by Mr. Sadoian. 

There were no additions to the Agenda prepared for the meeting. 

The minutes of the meeting held on October 14, 2016 were included in the handouts at the 

meeting and were approved by the Board. 

Financials:  Mr. Caudill reported that the Association’s financial report for the months of 

September and October 2016 are in order. The plan is to keep the reserve account at the 

current level (~$200K) for contingencies and upcoming inspections and testing of the STEP 

System by Orenco (and others).  Per Mr. Caudill, the Operating Account is sufficient in the 

current $40 – 60K range.  A higher balance is currently not justified as our operating 

expenses are very predictable that mainly consists of the bi-monthly billing from the City. 

Mr. Sadoian is to request the proposed budget for 2017 from Kalles that will reflect a 4% 

increase in sewer charges from the City starting January 1. 

Late Fee Waiver Protocol: based on some recent requests from members for a waiver of 

late fees, it was decided to develop a protocol for late fee waivers.  A one-time waiver will 

be granted if there are no late payments within the last two years.  It was also suggested to 

put the late payment notification on the billing invoice as was done in the past.  Mr. Sadoian 

will prepare the protocol and follow-up with Debbie at Kalles regarding the member billing 

invoices. 

City Surcharges 

Mr. Pruitt will draft a letter to the City manager (Ron Williams) requesting legal justification 

for the 50% surcharge we are charged by the City on the volume of sewage treated from the 

STEP System.  In parallel, Mr. Caudill is to contact Seattle law firms for a legal opinion on 

the matter. 

Letter to Tacoma Public Utilities (Eva Hill) 

The letter regards transfer of ownership and/or maintenance and operation of the sewer main 

that connects Canterwood to the City sewer line on Canterwood Blvd.  TPU is requesting 
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